



Dear Turkish true Friends, great Colleagues,

As a chief for international affairs at the Faculty of Civil and Environmental Engineering, and Architecture but above all as a representative of the engineering community in Bydgoszcz (Poland), I am deeply saddened by the loss of lives and devastation caused by the last earthquake in Türkiye and Syria.

In the name of civil engineers accredited by the Polish Association of Construction Engineers and Technicians Office Bydgoszcz, I would like to underline that we stand in unwavering solidarity and sorrow with our peers, colleagues, friends and ordinary people of Türkiye and Syria. We all follow the consequences of earthquake that led to the deaths of thousands of innocent people. Nowadays, our hearts are with all those who have lost precious relatives, and those who are injured. We want to express our deepest and sincere condolences to all of you, my dear Turkish friends. We also feel deep compassion for those who lost their homes and businesses.

We believe that this great difficulty will be, at the same time, a chance for the world to learn humility.

Sincerely yours,

Jaroslaw Gorecki

Vice-president of board

the Polish Association of Construction Engineers

and Technicians Office Bydgoszcz

